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Dear Parents, 
 
Thank you to Helen Mc Avoy for her co-ordination of another very successful Father’s Day Stall. There 
were lots of excited children around our school today very happy with their purchases and looking 
forward to Sunday. Thank you to the many parents that assisted Helen prior to the day and/or helped on 
the day.  
 
FATHER’S DAY MASS:  
This Sunday at 10.30 am we will join with the Parish in our annual Father’s Day Mass. Thank you to Olive 
Chodowski (our Religious Education Leader) for her preparation and organisation of this Mass and to Cathy 
Sims and Valda Pedley for their organisation of the music and our school choir. All school families are invited to 
join us at this special celebration. 
 
SCHOOL CLOSURE DAY: 
On Monday our staff participated in a whole day workshop in the area of Mathematics. The focus for the day 
was on Effective Strategies for the Teaching and Learning of Mathematics.  
Our facilitator for the day was Michael Ymer who spoke to us about how we can make mathematics exciting for 
both students and teachers.  
We worked through the process of helping students develop independence through investigations and how we 
can plan so that all students can access learning at whatever developmental stage they are at.  
We worked hard playing lots of games that we are able to take straight back to our classrooms and do with our 
students.  
 
OPTIONAL PARENT / TEACHER CONTACT:  
On Monday 17th September we are holding a Parent / Teacher Contact Afternoon from 3.15 pm. to 5.00 pm.  
It is an opportunity for parents to meet with classroom teachers to discuss issues related to their child and their 
learning. ***Please note: Interviews for Prep S will be held in Term 4. 
All parents DO NOT have to attend this meeting, only those who have a concern. Teachers wishing to see 
parents regarding their child’s learning will contact parents to arrange a time on this afternoon.  
Parents will need to make a booking online for all appointments. Go to our school website for a direct link. 
Click on Interviews or go to www.schoolinterviews.com.au and follow the simple instructions.  
The SCHOOL EVENT CODE is: gpzp5 Bookings are open now and will close on Friday 14th September. 
 
NAPLAN: 
NAPLAN results were sent home today for students in Year Three & Five.  If you have any questions about 
these results please contact your child’s classroom teacher. 
 
2019 INTENTIONS: 
As we will soon begin discussing our class structure for 2019 we would appreciate it if you could let us know if 
your child is currently in Prep - Year Five and is not returning to St. Mary’s next year. 
 
HEAD LICE: 
There have been some recent cases of Head Lice particularly in the junior classes.  Please regularly check your 
child’s hair and take appropriate action if required.  Thank you. 
 
 
 

http://www.smaltona.catholic.edu.au/


FOOTY TIPPING: 
Congratulations to all involved in our Footy Tipping Competition this year.  As has been our tradition, half of the 
money raised is given back in prizemoney and half is given to the school as fundraising. 
This year the final pool was $ 910.00.  $ 455 is given to the school and $ 455 distributed in prizes:   
First - $ 200.  Second - $ 100 and Third - $ 50.  
First Place on 143 was Isabelle Nelson. Congratulations. 
Equal Second Place on 142 Paul Mithen & David Kelly. 
 
PREP 2019: 
Uniform measuring and ordering is being held on Thursday 13th September.  Please contact the school office to 
book in an appointment time.  Please pass this information on to any other parents you know with children 
commencing school in 2019. 
 
LONG SERVICE LEAVE: 
From today I’m away on Long Service Leave returning on Monday 15th October.  Margaret Masseni will be 
Acting Principal during this time. 
 
 
David Kelly 
Principal 
 
 

FOOTY FUN DAY – 14TH SEPTEMBER  
Wear your footy colours, face painting before school (50 cents), competitions and 
giveaways! Subway Lunch Order forms were sent home last week and are due back 
by 7th Sept. (If you missed your copy Click here or go to the school website NEWS: Notes 
and Forms). Join in the fun! 

 
SUNSMART 
It is time to get the hats out again in line with our SunSmart policy, which requires our 
students to wear their hats from the beginning of September (Monday 3rd September) 
to the end of April. Check out the SunSmart link on our website for the latest weather and 
sun protection information. 

 

 
YELLOW DAY - SPRING INTO HAPPINESS AND KINDNESS: 
MONDAY 3rd SEPTEMBER  
To celebrate the beginning of SPRING we are once again running our 
SPRING INTO HAPPINESS AND KINDNESS day. YELLOW is the 
colour we’ve chosen for the day and we would like everyone to 
wear a ‘SPLASH’ with their uniform.  
We are asking everyone to think about how they can Spring into 
Happiness & Kindness and how they can help others to do the same 
right through September.  
What actions can you do to spread some HAPPINESS AND 
KINDNESS around amongst family, friends and the wider community? 

 
“FIND HAPPINESS IN MAKING OTHERS HAPPY!”  
St. Mary MacKillop - 1899  
 
WALK / RIDE TO SCHOOL  
Congratulations to Yellow team who were the Most Active team at our 
last Walk/Ride to School day. 
Our next Walk / Ride to School day will be on 13th September. 
Come along in an active way.  
Let’s hope the sun is shining! 
 

 
CONGRATULATIONS: 
To Noah and Stella L who also represented St. Mary’s in the Victorian Interschool snow sports competition. 
Both placed in the top 70 of 300 competitors from around Victoria. Well done! 

http://www.smaltona.catholic.edu.au/uploaded_files/media/footy_fun_day_lunch_order_form.pdf


District Athletics Results 
A huge congratulations to all the students in Years 3 to 6 who 
represented St Mary’s at the Spotswood and Altona District Athletics 
carnival on Wednesday. It was a fantastic day weather wise and 
great achievement by all who competed at this level. The students 
displayed great sportsmanship, support for each other and teamwork 
which made it a great day. With having such wonderful individual 
performances and great results from our relay teams, overall our 
school finished 1st on the points table from the Spotswood and 
Altona District. Well done to the 50 students who represented our 
school.  
Thank you to the parents who came to watch and support the 

children. Thank you to Mark Chodowski, Anthony Molinia and David Howell who helped out with the running of 
the Hurdles and 100m events and Ms McConnell for getting the students to their events on time. We had a total 
of 27 students make it through to Divisionals which will be held on the 13th September at Werribee Athletics 
Track.  
Congratulations to… 
Anna A - Triple jump, Relay, 200m,   Jett P - Relay, Long Jump, Triple Jump 
Sienna T- 1500m, Long Jump, Relay Lucas G - Relay 
Jacob Y- 800m James H - Relay, 200m, Hurdles 
Lachlan G - 100m, Long jump, Relay   Daniel A - 800m 
Shannon W - 800m, Triple jump, Relay  Caitlyn G - Discuss, Relay 
Oscar D - 1500m, 200m, Relay  Bryanna W - High Jump, Relay 
Jordan F- 1500m, 800m,  Jasmine D - Shot Put 
Michael M - Discus, Josh M - Shot Put 
Hugo F - Hurdles, Relay  Xavier R - Triple Jump    
Aidan L - Discus, Relay Hannah E - Triple Jump, Relay  
Kiani H - Shot Put, 100m, Relay Lucas M - Relay 
Jacob B - Relay,  Gaby M - Relay 
Betty T - Relay    
 
PARENTS AND FRIENDS 

FOTOFUNDRAISER 
A fun-filled family portrait session with local photographer, and St Mary’s mum, 
Samantha Georgiadis. Check out Sam’s Instagram account @GeorgiaGrafika for an 
example of her no fuss, candid style. Photoshoot session including 2 high resolution 
digital images of your choice and a proof sheet of all images, should you wish to order 
more. Cost is $35 per family. Spots are limited so book quickly. Digital images make 
great Christmas cards, gifts for grandparents or family. Use them as screen savers, 

post on social media or email to friends and family far away. Get in quick – limited spots available. To book your 
session email: merilynfischer@optusnet.com.au 

 
DAD’s NIGHT  
Our next Dad's night will be held on Friday 7th September at 7 pm at Hop Heads Craft Beer Bar 
(it’s a pretty awesome bar with hundreds of different beers from all over the world) in Pier St, 
Altona (next door to the newsagency). 
Drinks will be at bar prices and if you get hungry you can get some food from anywhere on Pier 
Street and bring it into the bar.  

Bar owner Adrian will give us a bit of an intro to the bar and we'll see if we can get some kind of special brew for 
the night as well as an activity or two with some prizes just to keep somewhat of a healthy competitive edge to 
the evening. 
Contact Ben London if you are interested in attending - benjilondon@hotmail.com 
 

TUCKSHOP HELPERS – Week Beginning 3rd September 2018 

Monday:   
Tuesday:   
Wednesday:   
Thursday:  Marylinda Abate 
Friday:   Anne Cooper  
Manager: Eva Coppola Tel: 9315 0799 
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Altona Pirates Basketball Club have limited spots for new basketball players in teams for the 

new summer season commencing after the September school holidays. 
U8’S BOYS AND GIRLS BORN IN 2012 & 2013 

U10 GIRLS BORN IN 2010 & 2011 
U12 GIRLS BORN IN 2008 & 2009 
U12 BOYS BORN IN 2008 & 2009 
U14 GIRLS BORN IN 2006 & 2007 

PLEASE CONTACT OUR CLUB REGISTRAR REBEKAH FOR FURTHER INFORMATION 
registrar@altonapirates.com.au 

 



 
 
 
 
 


